
This month has completely flown by! At the 
beginning of the month, we celebrated Katrina’s 
birthday by inviting several of our neighbors. All 
together, we had 22 people in our small apartment.  
This month, Ukraine swore in its newly-elected President and 
a few days later he dissolved Parliament and revoked the 
international passports of scores of politicians. We do not 
know what this means, but we pray that God will grant the 
leadership of Ukraine wisdom concerning the crisis that the 
country is currently in. Space does not afford us the 
opportunity to write about everything going on here regarding the government, new laws 
that are being passed, and regional decisions that are being made, but we ask that you 
keep us in your prayers. 
The end (of the semester) is drawing nigh! Already, some final tests have been taken, but 
the big Russian exam will be here on June 3rd. Please pray that I remember everything 
that I studied. On June 6th is the International Student Conference at which I am going to 
be able to present the Gospel (as mentioned in our previous prayer letter) to people from 
all over the world.
As mentioned prior, many plans are being made for June and July. We seek the Lord’s 
will about a great number of things.

Thank you for your faithful support and prayers!

Here’s Evginy, a man that I 
met while we were passing 
out tracts. He didn’t want to 
speak Russian (for his own 
political reasons) so we 
spoke in English and had 
an interesting conversation 
about God’s Word. Pray for 

him and another person 
named Yulia whom we met that they would 
find their answers in the Word of God.

Jonathan was able to get some 
practice translating from 

Russian into English while at 
the war memorial in Kharkov 

during a field trip. The teacher 
said that 1 out of every 7 

citizens of Kharkov was killed 
during World War Two.

Pictured here are the ladies 
who attended the Sunday 

services on Mother’s Day. It is 
a small group, but we are 

thankful that each one comes 
faithfully to church.

Katrina and Vivian made a hospital visit to Alla. 
Thank you for praying for her! She has made a little 

improvement and we are 
happy to say that the 
neighbor woman whose 
violent actions are 
considered to be part of the 
reason for Alla’s stroke has 
been evicted. Alla is 
currently home and is more 
coherent than when we had 
previously visited her.
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The Tsar 
Cannon is the 
world’s largest 
and located in 
Moscow and 

made in 1586. 
It’s 890 caliber.

Finals  
June 3rd-14th 

 
Intl. Student 
Conference  

June 6th 
 

Anniversary 
June 21st

• For Russia’s religious freedom
• For the ministry in Kharkov
• For language learning
• For a peaceful end to the war
• For the health of a supporting 

pastor’s wife

Prayer Requests

Update from Ukraine
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